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August 31, 2010

The Honourable John Duncan
Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs Canada

House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario  K1A 0A6
Dear Minister Duncan, 

We congratulate you on your appointment as Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs Canada.

The Ontario Public School Boards' Association (OPSBA) represents public district school boards which together serve more than 1.2 million elementary and secondary students in Ontario. Many First Nation students whose education is funded by the federal government attend our schools under the terms of tuition agreements and many more who are resident in urban centres also receive their education in our public system. 
OPSBA believes that the role of public education is to provide universally accessible education opportunities for all students.  We know that open communication and collaboration with First Nations is a positive and necessary step in supporting First Nation students both in their own community schools and in easing transitions when students move between their communities and the schools in the provincial system.   An example of our outreach in this regard was the dialogue we had with Attawapiskat First Nation when they campaigned for their long-awaited and much-needed elementary school.  We actively supported their campaign and were very pleased when your predecessor Minister Strahl announced in December 2009 that the children of Attawapiskat would finally get their new school. Our letter of recognition to Mr. Strahl is attached.

We were saddened that Shannen Koostachin, an Attawapiskat student who eloquently advocated for a school that she, as an elementary student, never experienced, died tragically this year before the school could be built.   We learned today that, nine months after the announcement, not a single step has been taken to get construction of the school underway and we ask you to tell us why there is such a delay and when the students of Attawapiskat will see the learning conditions that every student in Canada outside of First Nation communities enjoys and can take for granted?
We look forward to hearing from you on what must be an issue of shared concern.

Sincerely
Catherine Fife
President

